From: Genel Morgan

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 11:27 AM **To:** Planning planning@cityofsanmateo.org

Subject: Alternatives for growth

Dear Planning Commission

While none of the alternatives proposed is acceptable to me, but I encourage you to adopt Alternative A as the least impactful on infrastructure and changing the character of San Mateo which makes it unique and special for those of us who live here.

ALL types of housing need to be taken into consideration in future planning for the city. Responsible growth that does not negatively impact residents already living in San Mateo would be the priority. Single family houses should not be negatively affected by overgrowth. Just because more housing is needed, does not mean that overgrowth should be supported.

If infrastructure and WATER cannot support a certain amount of growth, it should NOT be planned!

I don't want to see corporate builders and the anticipated taxes that will be received from future building to cloud the decision for responsible growth.

I have lived in San Mateo most of my 75 years and don't want to see poor planning destroy a city I love.

Yours truly Genel Morgan San Mateo